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CITY OF BOISE, IDAHO

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT

THIS AGREEMENT is made and entered into by and between the City of Boise, Idaho, hereinafter
referred to as the "City," and KILEY & ASSOCIATES LLC, hereinafter referred to as the
"Contractor," and is effective as of the date set forth below upon which it is executed.

IT IS AGREED BETWEEN THE PARTIES:

1. Scope of Work.

The Contractor shall perform the following work:

A. With the goal of securing Gowen Field as a site for pemianent fielding of F-35
Lightening II aircraft, K&A will:

a. Assist in the development of marketing plans, strategies, and preparation of
appropriate presentation materials to market Gowen Field with the federal
government.

b. Develop an appropriate contact plan and strategy for enhancing relationships
with the appropriate Congressional Delegations, US Air Force, and US Air
National Guard personnel.

c. Provide related information to the City as required to support these efforts.
This information will include (but not be limited to) analysis of the following:
DoD Budget Submissions; related Reports to Congress; and Air Force
strategic basing documents.

d. Provide regular updates via meetings and memos (as required) on the progress
of this effort. Specific formats and venues to be determined by the signatories
to this agreement.

B. In anticipation of future Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) rounds, assist
Gowen field in review of its Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats (SWOT)
analysis.

C. Preserve and Identify opportunities for Gowen Field to enhance military value.

D. Identify proposed or enacted legislation, executive decisions or policy, armed service
or Department of Defense proposals or policy decisions that may have an adverse
effect on Gowen Field military units, military bases, or military value.

E. Based on the objectives above, coordinate with the City to draft a legislative strategy
document that would be used to inform the Mayor and guide the Congressional
Delegation as it anticipates the F-35 final basing decision and considers the 2018
National Defense Authorization Act. The strategy document will be completed and
delivered by 31 May 2017.












